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June 2, 2022 

 

Dear brothers in Christ, 

The Apostle Paul reminded the elders of Ephesus “I have not hesitated to proclaim to you the whole will 
of God.”  He then committed them “to God and to the word of his grace, which can build you up and give 
you an inheritance among all those who are sanctified.” (Acts 20)  As recipients of God’s Word, we 
rejoice in our opportunity to proclaim the whole will of God to God’s people; and are encouraged that 
you share the same joy in hearing and proclaiming the whole will of God to God’s people.   

The North Atlantic District sends their greeting to you.  We continue to lift you and your work before 
God’s throne of grace.  We ask that he continue to strengthen you to proclaim the whole will of God.  

The North Atlantic District will convene their 20th Biennial Convention on June 7-8, 2022 at Resurrection 
Lutheran Church in Chesapeake, VA.  We will ponder Paul’s words to the Ephesian elders with the 
convention theme “Proclaim the whole counsel of God.”  Professor Paul Koelpin will present on 
Antinomianism: Appeal and Antidote.  He will explore with us both the appeal of antinomianism as well 
as provide Scriptural guidance for the place of the law in our teaching and preaching.   

May the grace of God continue to be with you. 

 

In Christ, 

Rev. Jonathan Fischer, Secretary 

North Atlantic District 


